
 

 

June 18, 2017                                                                                    Corpus Christi 
 

St. John the Evangelist Church 
Bulletin Deadline: Mondays by 7:00 p.m. to be published following weekend 

Email: bulletin@delphosstjohns.org 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 
 

201 N. Pierce St., Delphos, OH 45833    /    (419) 695-4050    /   Emergency after-hours: (419) 513-0425 

Eucharist 

Monday-Saturday 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 12:15 p.m. 

Weekend Masses 
Saturdays - 4:30 p.m. 

Sundays - 7:30 a.m., 9:15 a.m., 11:30 a.m. 
 

Reconciliation 
Weekdays 7:30 a.m. 

Saturdays 7:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. 

May be scheduled by appointment 

Baptism 
1st Sunday of the month at 1:00 p.m. 

3rd Weekend of the Month during any 

of the Masses. 

Please contact the Ministry Center to 

schedule pre-baptismal instructions 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
Communal celebrations in May and 

October. Sacrament may also be 

administered by request. 

Matrimony 

Please contact the Ministry Center at 

least six months in advance to schedule 

your preparation and celebration. 
 

 

Liturgy Readings 

June 25th  

Jeremiah 20:10-13 

Romans 5:12-15 

Matthew 10:26-33  

RESERVED FOOTBALL TICKETS 

Delphos St. John’s Athletic Department has reserve seats available for the 2017 Football Season. Here at St. John’s we 

have a long standing tradition of having one of the best Athletic programs in the State. Your support is necessary for our 

continued success: all equipment, supplies and other accessories associated with our athletic teams comes from our ticket 

sales or donations. Please help our athletes with the purchase of a Season ticket.  If you are interested in purchasing 

reserve seats, email druckemiller@ delphosstjohns.org or call the High School Office 8 a.m. to 3 p.m., Monday through 

Friday at 419-692-5371 ext. 1137 before June 30th. 

Congratulations to all fathers today. It is a special 

day that reminds all of us the role played by parents 

in the passing on of the Christian faith. The 

primary vocation of fatherhood is to lead the 

family. We need strong fathers to provide 

leadership in shepherding their families in the life 

of faith. Fathers are an important witness for their 

children. Our children listen to everything and they 

watch everything. As soon as parents say one thing 

and do the opposite, children notice. It is important 

for fathers and mothers to be authentic witnesses to 

the Gospel. We thank all fathers who have been 

faithful in that vocation. We remember all those 

who have gone before us. 

 
                                                        

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor     Business Manager   Elementary Principal/Preschool Director 
 Rev. Dennis Walsh    Ted Hanf     Nathan Stant 

 frdenniswalsh@delphosstjohns.org Liturgical Coordinator    Elementary:  (419) 629-8561 

Associate Pastors    Mary Beth Will     Preschool:  (419) 692-9806 

 Rev. Daniel Johnson    mbwill@delphosstjohns.org  Jr. High/High School Principal 

 frdanieljohnson@delphosstjohns.org Music Director     Adam Lee 

 Rev. George Mahas    Lynn Bockey     (419) 692-5371 

 frgeorgemahas@delphosstjohns.org 

Deacons                      

 Fred Lisk, David Ricker, John Sheeran 

BANNS OF MATRIMONY 
 

I - Nolan Niedert and Katie Wollenhorst 

II - Mike Mueller and Sara Wise 

Our Gift to God 

June 11, 2017 

Adult Offering $13,584.50 

Anonymous $     846.17 

Student Offering $       92.96 

May Direct Deposit $10,111.50 

May MyEOffering $  5,593.30 

  

Total $30,228.43 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

 
LYNN’S MUSIC NOTES 

Our Communion hymn is “All Who Hunger.” Bob Moore 

wrote the music. Moore is a multifaceted musician 

composing over 200 choral and instrumental works. He 

composes not only sacred music, but music for ensembles, 

bands and orchestras as well. The text was written by 

Sylvia Dunstan.  Dunstan wrote the text while on vacation 

in South Carolina. She was working out the text while 

wandering up and down the beach and kept singing “Holy 

Manna.”  I guess this is proof that vacations, especially at 

the beach, help us be more creative! Dunstan died from 

liver cancer in 1993 at the age of 38, but what a legacy she 

left using the gifts God gave her! 

. 

 

Jesus said to the Jewish crowds: 

"I am the living bread that came down from heaven; 

whoever eats this bread will live forever; and the bread 

that I will give 

is my flesh for the life of the world."                   John 6 

STEEPLE CHASE 

Don't miss the 5th annual Steeple Chase Bike Tour in St. 

Henry, Ohio on Saturday, July 1, 2017, at 8:00 a.m.  The 

bike ride of 15, 20, or 30 miles will take you through the 

Land of the Cross Tipped Churches, featuring the St. 

Henry Cluster Churches.  For a registration form and more 

information, visit the website at www.sthenrybank.com, 

under community, upcoming events.  Preregistration 

deadline is Tuesday, June 20.  Registration is also 

available the day of the tour at 7:00 a.m. 

A TWEET FROM THE POPE 

The Church shines forth when she is missionary, 

welcoming, free, faithful, poor in means and rich in love. 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY 

COMMUNION 

We have received the certificates for those who are 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion from 

Bishop Thomas.  You may pick up your certificate after 

Mass.  Certificates are located in the priests' sacristy.  

They will be there until the end of June.  After July 1st, 

you may pick up your certificate at the Ministry Center. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Save the date for the 10th annual Magnificat Women's 

Conference.  It will be held at St. Charles Center, 

Carthagena, Ohio on September 16.  Father Nathan 

Cromley will be presenting " I am the vine, you are the 

branches.  Remain in me."  Mark your calendars - more 

information will follow at a later date. 

OUR JOURNEY WITH OUR BLESSED MOTHER 

Our Lady of Consolation Shrine, Carey, OH invites you to 

“Our Journey with Our Blessed Mother.”  The third 

“Journey” will be on Sunday, July 16 at the noon Mass 

with the Diocese of Toledo, Bishop Daniel Thomas.  Plan 

to attend our monthly “Journey.”  Any questions call 419-

396-7107 or look us up at olcshrine.com. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Art and Mary Grothouse who are celebrating their 70th 

Wedding Anniversary Saturday, June 17th at the 4:30 

p.m. Mass. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Pray For: 

The Sick:  Braden Knebel, Kyle Mullenhour, Tim Thines, Sally 

McCall, Ashton Michael Smith, Doris Gerdeman, Kermit 

Minnig, Sharon Hines, Carl German, Linda Miller, Vivienne 

“Sue” Warnecke, Stacey Klint, Connie Wieging, Patty Bridges, 

Tom Bridges, Joan Pulley, Duane Jacob Kuhlman, Sue Burnett 

Jettinghoff, Rose Kaverman, Alice Heidenescher, Barry 

Friemoth, Brad Friemoth, Carol Brinkman, Betty Osting, Paula 

German, Monica German, Dan Morris, Don (Lefty) Hoehn, 

John Williams, Larry Luersman, Veronica Luersman, Cheri 

Core, Carl Core, Ben Babcock, Judy Pohlman, Francis German, 

Mike Wrasman, Aria Nammour, Ed Zalar, Madonna 

Fischer,  Steven Barkett, Jane Vermillion, Norman Hesseling, 

Ed Klima, Mike Gallmeier, John Phillips, Scott Schnipke 

Recently Deceased: James Holdgreve, Don Ditto and Tim 

Trentman 

Those Serving in the Armed Forces:  Tyler Hayson, Christine 

Bemis Vermillion, Nate Vermillion, Mary Frances Bemis 

Sigler, Brian Huysman 

 

Saturday June 24, 2017 @ 4:30 p.m. Sunday June 25, 2017 at 7:30 a.m. 

 

 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Brian Buettner, Joyce Day, Annita 

Flanagan*, Irene Hesseling, Pat 

Holden, Bonnie Merschman*, Jim 

Metcalfe, Greg Miller, Lonnie Miller, 

Elaine Schimmoeller, Mary Lou 

Schulte, Dianne Will 

 

 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Ron Baumgarte, Roger Calvelage, Ryan 

Dickman, Josh Fish, Don Haggard, Paula 

Hellman, Wilma Humpert, Lora Kramer, Anita 

Lindeman, Linda Martin*, Joe Pohlman* 

 

Servers 

Adam Bockey, Sarah Moenter, Cassidy 

Werts, Lydia Werts 

 

Servers 

Isaac Gable, Nathan Gable, Rachel Hellman, 

Brady Parrish 

Lector Cory Werts Lector Lois Steyer 

 

Greeters 

Ted Hanf, Larry Hoersten, Karen 

Martin, Irvin Moenter, Sandy 

Rostorfer, Chuck Shumaker 

 

Greeters 

Ed Klima (sub req.), Gene Lauf, Charlie 

Luersman, Anna May, Cole Reindel, Mary 

Vonderwell 

Cantor John Pohlman Cantor Chris Rode 

Sunday June 25, 2017 @ 9:15 a.m. Sunday June 25, 2017 at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Tim Drewyore, Jim Fischer, Connor 

Hulihan, Fred Kollsmith*, Shelley 

Kreeger*, Derek Lindeman, Tricia 

Patton, Brooke Richardson, Dave 

Roach, Laura Roach, Nikki Rode, Janet 

Siefker, Collin Will, Cody Wright 

 

 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Kennedy Clarkson, Alexis Deffenbaugh, Kay 

Elling, Madison Ellis, Janet Foust, Kylie Fritz, 

Jim Knebel, Stacey Kramer*, Samantha 

Kramer*, Aaron Schnipke, Patricia Williams 

 

Servers Landon Elwer, Noah Heiing, Braden 

Ladd, Kylie O'Connor 

Servers Lola Hershey, Keaton Jackson, Erin Pohlman, 

Nicole Pohlman 

Lector Heather Bonifas Lector Nathan Pohlman 

 

Greeters 

Troy Elwer, Jessica Geise, Leah Hays, 

Dennis Hedrick, Michaela Hoffman, 

Barb Smith 

 

Greeters 

Annette Brown, Sara Closson, Mykenah 

Jackson, June Link, Josie Schulte, Betty Vorst 

Cantor Gene Siefker Cantor Haley Rode 

 

CATHOLIC ADULT SINGLES 

The Catholic Adult Singles Club enables its 

members to enjoy the company of fellow single 

adults through weekly activities.  Sunday, June 17th 

will be Mass, supper and movies in Coldwater and 

Celina, Ohio, Sunday, June 25th a visit to the Art 

Institute, supper in Dayton, Ohio. For more 

information, please call 419-678-8691. 

 

HOPE GRIEF CAMP 

CHP Home Care and Hospice will conduct its 

annual Rays of Hope grief camp for children on 

June 27-29 from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at Van Wert 

County YMCA’s Camp Clay.  Camp is for school-

age children from Allen, Auglaize, Mercer, 

Paulding, Putnam and Van Wert counties who have 

lost a loved one or a friend.  For more information, 

contact Jeanie Saum, RN at 419-238-9223. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, June 18, 2017 

Corpus Christi 

Father’s Day 

7:30 a.m. - Mass  

9:15 a.m. - Mass  

11:30 a.m. - Mass  

3:00 p.m. - Baptism Class - Landeck 

Monday, June 19, 2017 

7:30 a.m. - Confessions 

8:00 a.m. - Daily Mass 

8:30 a.m. - Rosary for the Respect of all Life 

7:00 p.m. - Eucharistic Adoration 

7:00 p.m. - Marketing Meeting - Ministry Center 

Tuesday, June 20, 2017 

7:30 a.m. - Confessions 

8:00 a.m. - Daily Mass 

7:00 p.m. - Cantors 

Wednesday, June 21, 2017 

7:30 a.m. - Confessions 

8:00 a.m. - Daily Mass 

12:15 p.m. - Mass 

5:00 p.m. - Shepherds of Christ - Church  

      6:45 p.m. - Bingo - Little Theater 

7:00 p.m. - Parish Council - Ministry Center 

Thursday, June 22, 2017 

7:30 a.m. - Confessions 

8:00 a.m. - Daily Mass  

7:00 p.m. - St. Vincent DePaul - Ministry Center 

Friday, June 23, 2017 

6:30 a.m. - Men’s Prayer Group - Ministry Center 

7:30 a.m. - Confessions 

8:00 a.m. - Daily Mass  

11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. - ALPHA - Landeck Tavern 

2:30 a.m. - Sarah Jane - Mass 

3:30 p.m. - Vancrest - Mass 

Saturday, June 24, 2017 

7:30 a.m. - Confessions 

8:00 a.m. - Daily Mass 

8:30 a.m. - Rosary for Respect of All Life - Church 

9:00 a.m. - NFP - Ministry Center 

9:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. - Delphos Recycle - Pacific Pride 

3:30 p.m. - Confessions 

4:30 p.m. - Mass  

7:00 p.m. - Bingo - Little Theater 

Sunday, June 25, 2017 

12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

7:30 a.m. - Mass  

9:15 a.m. - Mass  

11:30 a.m. - Mass  

 

 

 

DOES YOUR MARRIAGE NEED A TUNE UP? OR EVEN A MAJOR OVERHAUL? 

SOMETIMES A MARRIAGE CAN RUN ALONG FINE AND THEN THINGS CHANGE. 

THEY MAY NEED YOUR TIME AND ATTENTION. 

Sometimes lines of communication break down and they need repair.  Sometimes our focus moves away from our marriage 

and family and needs a little redirection.  Sometimes a fair or average marriage is just not enough.  Have you ever thought to 

yourself, "How can I make my marriage better?"  If so, Retrouvaille can help.  Retrouvaille is marriage program for couples 

whose marriage has become off course.  It begins with a weekend program that can help get your relationship back on track.  

It is an effective program that has worked for thousands of couples and it can work for your marriage. For more information 

about our July 21-23rd  Retrouvaille Weekend program for couples, contact our registration team: Joe and Arlene @ 419-841-

1116 or visit our website:  HelpOurMarriage.com. 

ANNUAL ALUMNI CROSS COUNTY 5K RACE/WALK 

Our Cross Country Coach Steve Hellman will again be hosting the annual meet the team and alumni race on Friday August 

4th at 7:00 p.m.  He is inviting all the past Blue Jay cross country runners and families to come out and race/walk a 5K with 

the current team.  Along with introducing the current team members he will have past race results to look at and reminisce 

with teammates about.  The race will be held at 4111 Southworth Rd., Delphos.  Please share this with family and friends 

that have moved out of the area.  Any questions you can reach Steve at 419-233-1870 or smhellman92@watchtv.net.   

SUMMER PROJECTS 

The Summer Projects are underway.  Our Maintenance crew is working hard replacing the fluorescent lightbulbs in the 

school with LED lights which are highly energy efficient and consume less electricity.  Maintenance is also working on 

the parking lot.  Construction will begin on Monday, June 19th, on the back side of church.  Due to this re-construction, 

please park on other sides of the church.  Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.  Project should be completed 

within two weeks. 


